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Increase in Scarlet Fever 

We wrote to you yesterday to inform you of a recent national increase in notifications of scarlet fever 

to the UK Health Security Agency (UKHSA), above seasonal expected levels. We would like to take 

this opportunity to remind you again of the signs, symptoms and the actions to be taken if you think 

that you or your child might have scarlet fever.  

Signs and symptoms of scarlet fever 

Scarlet fever is a common childhood infection caused by Streptococcus pyogenes, or group A 

Streptococcus (GAS). It is not usually serious, but should be treated with antibiotics to reduce the 

risk of complications (such as pneumonia) and spread to  others. The early symptoms of scarlet fe-

ver include: 

 sore throat, 

 headache, 

 fever, 

 nausea  

 and vomiting. After 12 to 48 hours, the characteristic red, pinhead rash develops, typically first 

appearing on the chest and stomach, then rapidly   spreading to other parts of the body, and giv-

ing the skin a sandpaper-like texture. The scarlet rash may be harder to spot on darker skin, alt-

hough the 'sandpaper' feel should be present. Patients typically have flushed cheeks and be 

pale around the mouth. This may be accompanied by a bright red ‘strawberry’ tongue. 

If you think you, or your child, might have scarlet fever: 
• contact your GP or NHS 111 as soon as possible 
• make sure that you or your child take(s) the full course of any antibiotics prescribed.  

• stay at home, away from  school  for at least 24 hours  

         Christmas Events 

Next week is the final week before we begin the Christmas break. We have several Christmas 

events planned for the children, as well as the Christmas show for parents and carers to attend. 

Tuesday 13th December — Christmas Breakfast 

Wednesday 14th December — Christmas Show 1.30pm All parents and carers welcome to attend 

Thursday 15th December — Christmas Lunch  

Friday 16th December — Last day of term 1.00pm finish 

Wednesday 4th January — Children return to school 

 






